
To: The Royal Canadian Mounted Police   
AND       JUNE 26, 2019 

 The Office of the Ontario Attorney General 
  AND 
 The General Public 
 
I’m calling for a criminal investigation and a public inquiry into matters that have been 
publicly unfolding in Prince Edward County, Ontario since approximately 2011. 
 
The former Executive Director of the now defunct Prince Edward County Children’s Aid 
Society (PECAS) stands charged with several criminal charges for allegedly failing to 
protect children under his charge. Several foster parents have been convicted of sex 
crimes against the children they were paid to protect. Justice Geoff Griffin called for a 
public Inquiry into what he called a ‘sex cult’ in one particular foster home.  
 
The former Ministry of Child and Youth Services allegedly completed a ‘Review’ of the 
former PECAS while, seemingly, alienating me from the process even though I insisted 
otherwise, claiming to have important, first hand insights, experiences, and evidence to 
contribute to the review.  
 
I complained to the Ontario College of Social Workers and Social Services Workers 
(OCSWSSW) about William Sweet unlawfully holding himself out to be a Social Work 
while providing harmful social work practices in the community. The College informed 
me that William Sweet was not then, nor ever, a registered member of the College and, 
as such, they must refuse to proceed with my complaint.  
 
There has been no actual understanding provided for a very confused community. It 
seems that a well-structured network of people work fiercely and covertly to aid in the 
suppression of that understanding and the subsequent justice that would naturally follow 
in an informed community. 
 
Based on my research and experience the crimes that William Sweet stands charged 
for are not unique to my community. He’s simply one of the first to fall, so to speak. 
 
Genocide can be considered to be the displacement of families. That is exactly what our 
so called child protection agencies are doing in Canada, to say the least! Child 
Protection is a federal jurisdiction. Private, Provincial Corporations have no business in 
the arena of child protection in the first place! 
 
I am willing to fully participate in a federal police investigation AND a public inquiry while 
providing evidence that indicates how it literally took a village of professionals to 
facilitate systematic child abuse and the subsequent cover-up of such. 
 
This ongoing matter continue to traumatize and otherwise adversely affect the 
multitudes of lives scarred by the former PECAS, it’s former Director, Board and 



community partners. These people, myself included, deserve justice and subsequent 
closure once and for all! 
 
Please assist me in gaining the understanding and accountability that I seek for my 
paralyzed community.  
 
I can be reached at brendaeverall@gmail.com. Please correspond with me vial email 
only and never in person or by telephone with the understanding that all 
communications will become part of an evolving public record available online.  
 
Sincerely 
 
 
 
Brenda Everall 
 
Find more information and evidence at 
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/0/folders/0B63Xx95wbyCvTGY4RkRsU29ReVk 
http://tomorrowmatterstoday.blogspot.com/2016/12/persecuted-by-my-church-oppressed-by-my.html 
https://www.scribd.com/document/333123635/Collusion-In-The-County-B-Everall 
https://www.fixcas.com/cgi-bin/go.py?2011f.Everall 
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